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Sustaining Today, Shaping Tomorrow
Fiscal Year 2025 

(May 1, 2024–April 30, 2025)

Dear Friends,
We are pleased to report, on behalf of the Board of Trustees and staff, 

that the Forest Society had another remarkably strong year in Fiscal Year 
2025. With the generous support of our members and donors, we met 
important goals in land conservation, stewardship, recreation and forest 
management, public engagement and policy impact, and we concluded 
the fiscal year with greater financial stability. Thank you. We hope you 
share our sense of accomplishment as you read this annual report. 

This report highlights a selection of our mission-driven achievements. 
We conserved our 200th Forest, the 280-acre Bean Forest in Farmington, 
with a total fee ownership by the end of FY25 of more than 66,000 acres. 
In Berlin, we acquired the Cascade Hill Forest, just our fourth conserved 
working forest located in a city. Nearly adjacent, the affordable housing 
group AHEAD secured a large lot suitable for future housing with 
access to trails.

In September 2024, we celebrated completion of a sustainable trail 
project at Mount Major, improving the hiking experience for 80,000 
annual visitors. With a dry summer and cold winter, we were met with 
numerous silvicultural objectives through 13 timber harvests, generating 
stumpage earnings that are re-invested in our mission-driven activities.

Our strong financial performance is due in large part to our diverse 
revenue streams. Philanthropic support for our mission—keeping forests 
as forests—remains strong from gifts through membership, annual fund, 
bequests and planned giving, project support and gifts of land. Visitation 
at Lost River (conserved in 1912!) brought in record revenue by the end 
of season in the Fall of 2024. Our operations at Forest Society North 
at The Rocks, including the Christmas Tree Farm, are on an upward 
trajectory with a new Program Director and new Christmas Tree Farmer 
in place. Rent at our campuses and classrooms in Concord, Portsmouth 
and Bethlehem help support the costs of those places where our staff 
work daily: advocating, educating, conserving and stewarding our land 
and easements.

We are fortunate to have put ourselves in a position of strength 
given that FY25 was also a year of dramatic change and disruption in 
programs and funding at the federal level. While our operations are not 
directly dependent on federal grants, some of our projects and some of 
our partners are affected. Our focus remains as always on conserving and 
managing forests sustainably while advocating and supporting the efforts 
of others to do the same.

We are grateful to have a strong foundation as we look forward to 
celebrating our 125th anniversary in 2026. We are at a moment when 
we can think further ahead, as our founders did in 1901, to how we can 
best serve New Hampshire by championing the astounding benefits of 
our region’s forests. For all we have accomplished, there is much work to 
do as new threats imperil the resilience of the natural world that nurtures 
us all. With your help, we will meet the challenge.

Sincerely,

Drew Kellner
Board Chair

Jack Savage
President

2024–2025 Board of Trustees
Front row (from left): Don Floyd, Janet Zeller, Jason Hicks
Back row (from left): Susan Arnold, Amy Reagle Meyers, 
Bill “Tuck” Tucker, Patricia Losik, Peter Fauver,  
Drew Kellner, Jack Savage, Jamey French, Tom Wagner, 
Michael Morison, George Epstein, Allyson Hicks
Not pictured: Phil Bryce, Deb Buxton, Liz Salas
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Strengthening a Network of Conserved Lands

In FY25, the Forest Society permanently protected nine key 
properties encompassing nearly 2,400 acres. This included places of 
many shapes, sizes, locations and configurations. In Berlin, 

conserving the Cascade Hill Forest brought together multiple sources of 
private funding to protect 730 acres within the city limits of Berlin for 
continued sustainable forest management and recreational access. At the 
opposite end of the state, along the Hollis/Milford town line, we 
acquired 1.78 acres at the entrance to Monson Village, one of the Forest 
Society’s most beloved walking and historic spots in the southern part of 
the state. Now, the parking area and access to Monson is secured through 
Forest Society fee ownership. 

In the Monadnock Region, we protected similar bookends, purchasing 
30 acres adjacent to the Old Toll Road Trailhead at Mount Monadnock 
to protect recreational access, and also receiving the incredibly generous 
gift of 735 acres of outstanding forestland, now the Ewing Family Forest 
in Chesterfield. The Nye Family in Sandwich and the Stone Family in 
Warner added key lands to their existing conservation easements—and 
in the case of the Nyes, extended the protected area at the confluence of 
the Whiteface and Cold Rivers to nearly 900 acres. 

We are deeply grateful for the commitment and generosity of landowners, 
grant makers, communities and individuals who make these lasting 

conservation achievements possible. Together we are strengthening the 
links between protected areas and fostering the connection between people 
and place through recreational access.

Easement Stewardship

The Forest Society is responsible for monitoring and enforcing more 
than 800 conservation easements, executory interests and deed restric-
tions to ensure that the commitments made in the past are honored for 
the benefit of the future. Our easement stewardship staff work closely 
with landowners across the state to uphold these protections and to 
address challenges as they arise. 

In FY25, easement stewards visited 397 properties encompassing 
125,000 acres across the state! In the process, they met with 162 differ-
ent landowners who care for land protected by conservation easements. 
In addition, our team of seven volunteer easement monitors conducted 
20 visits to easement lands, or 3,587 acres.

Every year, we also monitor conservation easement lands using satel-
lite imagery provided by Upstream Tech. This year we acquired satellite 
imagery for 705 properties statewide.

CONSERVATION EASEMENTS

Landowner Acres Location Property Name
Joseph S. Nye, Jr. and Mary H. Nye 72.34 Sandwich Nye Conservation Easement Addition

Joseph S. Nye, Jr. and Mary H. Nye 318.62 Sandwich

Moose Mountains Regional Greenways 61.93 Farmington Conservation easement transferred from 
Moose Mountains Regional Greenways

Jonathan Stone 40.00 Warner

Total: 4 projects 492.89

FORESTS

Grantor Acres Location Property Name
The Conservation Fund 730.22 Berlin Cascade Hill Forest

Charles and Linda Saytanides 1.78 Hollis & Milford Addition to Monson Center

Dorothy Bean 317.48 Farmington Bean Forest

Yankee-Arrowhead, Inc. 734.6 Chesterfield Ewing Family Forest

580 Mountain Road LLC 29.78 Jaffrey Addition to Mt. Monadnock Reservation

Total: 5 projects 1,813.86

ASSETS TO ACRES PROPERTIES ACQUIRED & TRANSFERRED

Dorothy Bean 16.18 Farmington Assets to Acres property sold to  
a private party 

GRAND TOTAL: 10 PROJECTS,
NEW ACRES PROTECTED:  

2,306.75 
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Managing Forests and Wildlife Habitat

Most of the practice of forestry is focused on growing trees 
rather than cutting them—fostering more diverse and 
resilient forests, creating and improving habitat for native 

plants, pollinators, and sensitive species, and managing water resources. 
In FY25, our foresters and stewardship staff worked on projects across 
the state, including: 

Trees for the Future 
In partnership with the NH State Forest Nursery, the Forest Society 

trained a volunteer Seed Seeker team to collect seeds from select native 
trees and shrubs throughout the growing season for cultivation as future 
growing stock for habitat restoration, research projects, and landowner 
planting. Thanks to the Forest Society’s well-kept land records, inventory 
data and forest management plans, we were able to work with the nursery 
to locate stands of desired tree species on our properties and activate 
volunteers to collect seeds from specimens across the state.

The Forest Society also worked with the State Forest Nursery to cut 
white oak scions from trees on our lands. The white oak scions have been 
grafted to swamp white oak root stock and will be cultivated into a seed 
orchard to research white oak’s climate adaptability. 

Timber Harvests 
In FY25, we conducted 13 timber harvests on 725 acres of Forest 

Society land (about 1% of our ownership). This year, the amount 
of acreage treated was only slightly above average, yet the Forest 
Society accrued its highest ever revenue from stumpage. Dry summer 
conditions allowed for efficient work on the ground, and our consulting 
foresters were skilled at assessing the market to secure the best prices 
for our wood. The harvests generated 2.9 million board feet of timber 
and 27,000 tons of low-grade wood, which is used for pulp, firewood, 
and biomass. 

Turtle Nesting Support 
Funded by the Wildlife Management Institute, the Forest Society 

expanded suitable habitat for native turtle species on a Lakes Region 
property while maintaining an existing nesting site. With Martin 
Forestry Consulting, we used specialized equipment to clear saplings 
and create open nesting areas along a gravel esker favored by turtles. 
NH Fish and Game biologists installed monitoring cameras so that we 
can track nesting activity and determine future actions to enhance this 
site, with the goal of offering healthier conditions for turtle populations 
to thrive. 

Black Mountain Bird Banding Station 
Following some forestry preparation to create open patches, FY25 

was our first year working with biologist Lindsay Herlihy to establish a 
new Monitoring Avian Productivity and Survivorship (MAPS) station 
at Black Mountain Forest in Sutton. The MAPS program is organized 
by the Institute for Bird Populations to collect important information 
on breeding birds. Volunteers and Kearsarge Regional High School 
students participated throughout the May-August season, tagging a 
wide variety of species as they passed through the leafy summer forest. 
This data will be tracked over at least a five-year period. 

Top: Seed Seekers in training watch Billy Kunelius demonstrate how to 
pluck a cluster of soft mast fruit for seed collection.
Center left: Forest Society Field Forester Ben Aldrich holds up seed during 
the training.
Center right: An adult male chestnut-sided warbler visits the Black 
Mountain Bird Banding Station.
Bottom: NH Fish and Game captures a snapping turtle laying eggs in the 
habitat we helped create.



Society for the Protection of New Hampshire Forests   |   5

In FY25, the Forest Society hosted 26 volunteer workdays on Forest Society properties, 
bringing together staff, community members, and partner organizations. Volunteers from 
Hypertherm, Mainstay Technologies, Garnet Hill, Laars Heating Systems, The Well School, 

Southern New Hampshire University, the University of New Hampshire, and many others 
helped build new bog bridges at the David Dana Forest in Dalton, create a trail to connect the 
library to the Gipson Forest in Greenfield, manage habitat at the summit of the Morse Preserve in 
Alton, care for the American chestnut orchard at the Tom Rush Forest in Deering, and working 
on trails at Monadnock Trails Week in September.

The Forest Society trained 19 new volunteer land stewards in trail maintenance, boundary 
monitoring, stewardship, and community outreach. Now in its 31st year, the Land Steward 
Program includes more than 180 active and trained volunteers who extend our stewardship reach 
across the state. 

Mount Major Sustainable Trail, Alton 
In September 2024, we celebrated the completion of a Major project to construct a half-mile section 
of sustainable trail along the Main Trail at Mount Major in Alton. Engineered and constructed by 
Town4Trails and OBP Trailworks, the new trail will withstand intense visitor use and more 
frequent heavy rain events that were causing erosion. The new trail meanders through boulder 
fields, replacing a beloved but badly damaged section of the Main Trail that has since been closed. 

Connecting People and Place

Hikers enjoy the new Main Trail at Mt. Major.

Top: Senior Director of Education Dave Anderson and Tom Rush.
Bottom: Holiday visitors enjoy a wagon ride at The Rocks.

Tom Rush visits the Tom Rush Forest, Deering
Singer-songwriter Tom Rush visited his namesake forest as part of 
Deering’s 200th anniversary celebration. He joined a morning visit to 
the orchard, sharing reflections on his family’s land and appreciation 
for the American chestnut restoration project in progress. The Tom 
Rush Forest is the site of our American chestnut seed orchard, part of a 
large-scale effort to cultivate disease-resistant trees with the American 
Chestnut Foundation. Volunteers helped to thin and care for the orchard 
throughout the year.

Washburn Forest Bog Bridging, Stewartstown
The Washburn Forest includes more than six miles of frontage along 
the Upper Connecticut River, a favorite of anglers as well as hikers.  
This year we partnered up with the Student Conservation Association 
crews to replace more than 50 bog bridges along a one-mile trail along 
the Connecticut River. Supported in part by the Neil and Louise 
Tillotson Fund at the New Hampshire Charitable Foundation, these 
new bridges help protect sensitive riparian habitat—and helps reduce 
wet feet for hikers!

Granite State Ambassadors Training
We hosted a training session for 25 new volunteers at the Conservation 
Center, preparing them to represent The Forest Society and share infor-
mation about our conservation lands at visitor centers and other venues.
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People, Partnerships, and  
Building Community 

At the heart of the Forest Society’s mission is the belief that 
conservation is not only about protecting land, but also about cultivating 
a community that values and cares for it. Each year, our outreach and 
education staff, joined by dedicated volunteers, venture throughout the 
state to bring this vision to life. From outdoor classrooms along forest 
trails to lecture halls and community centers, we create opportunities for 
people of all ages to engage with the natural world. In FY25, we reached 
over 15,000 people through programs and events—as well as the 80,000 
annual hikers at Mt. Major, 200,000+ hikers at Mt. Monadnock and 
50,000 annual visitors to Lost River Gorge.

Our program centers—Creek Farm in Portsmouth, The Rocks in 
Bethlehem, and the Conservation Center in Concord—serve as anchors 
for this work, welcoming neighbors, students, and partners. Beyond our 
own campuses, we collaborate with schools, garden clubs, retirement 
associations, libraries, and civic groups who share a commitment to 
stewardship and learning.

Some programs have become beloved traditions, open to members 
and newcomers alike. The annual 5 Hikes Challenge continues to inspire 
explorers to discover new landscapes each fall, attracting 150 participants 
in FY25, while the 21st annual Cottrell-Baldwin Environmental Lecture 
Series featured four regional authors to share reflections on forests, nature, 
and love, with nearly 300 participants at Fox Forest in Hillsborough. 
In Bethlehem, the Bretzfelder Lecture Series—now in its twice-yearly 
rhythm—continues to connect North Country residents with timely 
topics in science, culture, and conservation.

At the same time, we embrace new opportunities to spark curiosity 
and connection. FY25 highlights included hosting the New Hampshire 
Fish and Game summer watershed education institute for teachers at 
The Rocks; welcoming the UNH Active Retirement Association to a 
four-part nature and history series at Creek Farm;  joining the Natural 
NH Winter program series at the Peterborough Town Library with two 
presentations on sustainable trails and maple sugaring; and engaging 
students and civic groups in Concord, from elementary classrooms to 
Girl Scouts and regional retirees.

Left: Volunteers at work!
Middle: Volunteer crew in action during Monadnock Trails Week.
Right: Nigel Manley with Bethlehem students taking part in the Forevergreen Program.

Special events brought our extended community together in 
meaningful ways. Members and friends gathered for the 123rd Annual 
Meeting in Peterborough, where field trips and keynote speaker Annie 
Proulx highlighted the enduring importance of conserving fens, bogs 
and swamps. We celebrated the protection of Deepwood Forest in 
Canterbury and Northfield, and we came together at Monson Center 
to honor the memory of land donor and caretaker Russ Dickerman—a 
poignant reminder of how individual legacies shape our collective future.

Across all these programs and gatherings, the common thread is 
people: connecting with one another, with the land, and with the shared 
purpose of conservation. These experiences strengthen community, 
deepen appreciation for New Hampshire’s forests, and build lasting 
relationships that sustain the Forest Society’s mission.

Forest Society North at The Rocks
After its first full year back in operation following renovations, 

The Rocks has quickly become a vibrant hub for the North Country. 
Visitors often remark on the beauty of the restored Carriage Barn and 
the sweeping views from its arched window. 

In FY25, The Rocks welcomed thousands of people for community 
gatherings, educational programs, and celebrations. From nonprofit 
meetings and professional workshops to weddings, birthdays, and 
memorials, the campus became a backdrop for milestones both personal 
and public. Forest Society educational programs like the NH Maple 
Experience, the annual Wildflower Walks, and the Women Landowners 
Summit drew enthusiastic participaction, while a new holiday craft fair 
hosted with WREN added to the seasonal festivities. The holidays 
remain a highlight of the year, with families from across New England 
making traditions here.

The Forevergreen program, our partnership with Bethlehem 
Elementary School, continues to thrive. Students returned to care for 
trees they planted years earlier, learning firsthand about stewardship, 
how to pull cones, and cycles of the forest.

Our experiment in short term lodging at the Gardener’s Cottage 
resulted in total of 62 nights of occupancy with 18 rentals in total and we 
continue to upgrade the cottage with mini-splits that offer cooling as well 
as heating and advance our net-zero goals for the campus at The Rocks.



What We Accomplished Together

CONSERVATION
• 9 properties protected, totaling nearly 2,400 acres

• �735 acres donated to create the new Ewing Family Forest 
in Chesterfield

• �730-acre Cascade Hill Forest conserved within  
Berlin city limits

• �200th forest conserved (Bean Forest, 280 acres  
in Farmington)

• �Ground monitoring visits to 397 conservation easement 
properties, totaling 125,000 acres

• �Visits with 162 different landowners who hold land 
protected by Forest Society conservation easements

STEWARDSHIP & FORESTRY
• �13 timber harvests on 725 acres, producing 2.9M board 

feet and 27,000 tons of low-grade wood

• �Volunteer Seed Seeker team collected seeds for  
future climate-resilient forests

• �White oak grafting project launched with NH State  
Forest Nursery

• �Turtle nesting habitat restored and monitored in  
the Lakes Region

• �Black Mountain MAPS station launched, with students 
and volunteers tracking breeding birds

• �Held educational timber harvest tours and continued 
partnership to host Women in the Woods workshops  
and annual summit

VOLUNTEERS & COMMUNITY
• �26 volunteer workdays in more than 100 towns

• �19 new land stewards trained (180+ active volunteers)

• �50+ bog bridges rebuilt at Washburn Forest  
in Stewartstown

• �25 Granite State Ambassadors trained to represent  
NH and Forest Society lands

• �15,000+ people reached through programs and events

Together, we are making a difference. These numbers reflect the tangible outcomes of your 
generosity and commitment. They are milestones—but they are also starting points.  
With continued support, we can build on this impact and meet the challenges ahead.
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POLICY & ADVOCACY 
• �Convened nine diverse partner groups to file an Amicus 

brief in support of the White Mountain National Forest 
Management Plan

• �Convened a coalition of groups to research and produce 
an updated analysis of the benefits of conservation and 
open space

• �Hosted the Governor and Executive Council Meeting  
in July 2024 at The Rocks in Bethlehem

EDUCATION & ENGAGEMENT
• �5 Hikes Challenge: 150 participants

• �21st Annual Cottrell-Baldwin Lecture Series:  
~300 attendees

• �Bretzfelder Lecture Series (2 programs in Bethlehem)

• �Teacher training: NHFG Watershed Institute at The Rocks

• �UNH Retirement Association 4-part series at Creek Farm

• �New programs delivered in Peterborough, Concord,  
and across the state

FOREST SOCIETY NORTH AT THE ROCKS 
• �10,000+ visitors welcomed at events, programs,  

and celebrations

• �	In 2024 we sold nearly 4,000 Christmas trees  
and 750 wreaths

• �62 nights of occupancy at the Gardener’s Cottage  
(18 rentals)

• �Celebrated completion of the Forest Society North at  
The Rocks renovation with donors, friends and neighbors

• �Hosted more than 300 kids for 2024 NH Agriculture in 
the Classroom Day

• �Hosted White Mountain Garden Club’s Centennial 
Celebration with author Doug Tallamy, and hosted  
New Hampshire Charitable Foundation’s Here For  
Good session in Northern New Hampshire

• �Holiday Craft Fair launched with WREN

• �	Forevergreen program engaged Bethlehem  
Elementary students
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$5,637,979
Grants and

Contributions
45%

$2,651,100
Donations of Land, 
Goods and Services

21%

$1,652,775
Sales and Service

13%

$1,063,939
Bequests and 

Endowment Gifts
9%

$1,447,715
Membership Dues and 

Annual Fund 
12%

Financial Highlights

Grants and contributions include funds  
for operations and for specific projects, 
including land protection projects. 

Total Revenue
$12,453,508

Fiscal Year 2025  
Operating Revenue

Fiscal Year 2025 
Expenses

$719,304
Cash Paid for Land

10%

$921,315
Finance and 

Administration
13%

$308,667
Membership

4%

$554,953
Fundraising

8%
$133,390

Policy
2% $1,163,840

Land Protection
16%$490,598

Education and Outreach
7%

$2,940,461 
Land and Easement 

Stewardship 
40%

This chart includes the Forest Society’s 
expenses by program (functional expenses)  
as well as the cash paid for land. 

Total Expenses
$7,232,528

Questions on the financial statements should be directed to Tony Cheek, Vice President, Finance (tcheek@forestsociety.org) 
or Anne Truslow, Vice President, Development (atruslow@forestsociety.org).
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Statement of Operating Activities  
and Changes in Net Assets from Operations
For the fiscal year ending April 30, 2025

Operating Revenue and Support
Without donor  

restrictions
With donor  
restrictions Total

Annual fund  982,022   —  982,022 

Contributions  213,167  3,621,841  3,835,008 

Bequests  462,880  504,653  967,533 

Endowment gifts   —  96,406  96,406 

Grants  214,352  1,588,619  1,802,971 

Contributions of land   —  2,251,100  2,251,100 

Membership dues  465,693   —  465,693 

Rental income  477,284   —  477,284 

Forest operations  715,939   —  715,939 

Reimbursement for services  111,739   —  111,739 

Sale of materials  347,142   —  347,142 

Donated conservation easements, goods and services  400,000   —  400,000 

Miscellaneous Income  671   —  671 

Total Operating Revenue and Support   4,390,889    8,062,619    12,453,508  

Net assets released from restrictions for satisfaction of purpose 2,733,379  (2,733,379)   — 

Total Operating Revenue, Support,  
and Net Assets released from restriction   7,124,268    5,329,240    12,453,508  

Program Expenses
Land and Easement stewardship   2,940,461    —  2,940,461 

Land protection  1,163,840   —  1,163,840 

Education & Outreach  490,598   —  490,598 

Membership  308,667   —  308,667 

Policy  133,390   —  133,390 

Total Program Expenses  5,036,956   —  5,036,956 

Supporting Services and General Expenses

Fundraising  554,953   —  554,953 

Finance and administration  921,315   —  921,315 

Total Supporting Services and General Expenses  1,476,268   —  1,476,268 

Total Expenses  6,513,224   —  6,513,224 

Increase (decrease) in net assets from operations  611,044  5,329,240  5,940,284 
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Assets

FY 2025 FY 2024

Current Assets

Cash and cash equivalents  10,868,411  8,468,743 

Receivables

Current portion of contributions receivable  1,448,065  434,000 

Other receivables, including bequests  72,619  47,782 

Inventories  30,356  15,800 

Prepaid expenses  132,257  112,854 

Total Current Assets  12,551,708 9,079,179

Property and equipment, net  9,410,075  9,095,512 

Investments and Other Assets

Investments  18,699,383  17,796,355 

Contributions receivable, long term, net  978,848  11,753 

Inventories, long term  43,266  48,218 

 19,721,497  17,856,326 

Land  73,729,752  71,309,348 

Total Assets  115,413,032  107,340,365 
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Liabilities and Net Assets

For details, see the complete audited financial statements on our web site at www.forestsociety.org/annual-reports.

Questions on the financial statements should be directed to Tony Cheek, Vice President, Finance (tcheek@forestsociety.org)  
or Anne Truslow, Vice President, Development (atruslow@forestsociety.org).

FY 2025 FY 2024

Current liabilities

Line of credit  —  — 

Current portion of notes payable  67,898  65,491 

Current portion of annuities payable  11,481  11,481 

Accounts payable  153,514  105,445 

Accrued liabilities  358,413  299,160 

Total Current Liabilities  591,306  481,577 

Long-Term Liabilities

Note payable – less current portion  1,588,091  1,655,959 

Annuities payable – less current portion, net  66,977  69,329 

Total Long-Term Liabilities  1,655,068  1,725,288 

Total Liabilities  2,246,374  2,206,865 

Net Assets

Without donor restrictions  7,353,325  6,165,822 

Without donor restrictions invested in land, property and equipment  10,264,611  9,950,048 

Total net assets without donor restrictions  17,617,936  16,115,870 

With donor restrictions  22,673,506  18,562,818 

With donor restrictions invested in land  72,875,216  70,454,812 

Total net assets with donor restrictions  95,548,722  89,017,630 

Total Net Assets  113,166,658  105,133,500 

Total Liabilities and Net Assets  115,413,032  107,340,365 
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ANNUAL GIVING
PHILIP W. AYRES GROUP
($2,500 AND MORE)
Anonymous
Mark and Patricia Allen
Ann and Carden Welsh Charitable 

Fund – Vanguard
R. Gordon Archibald
Ballentine Family Charitable  

Fund – NHCF*
Bea and Woolsey Conover  

Fund – NHCF*
Bill and Susan Tucker Charitable 

Fund – Schwab
Eleanor Briggs
Carleton Family Fund – Fidelity
Francelia M. Clark
CLH Fund for Environmental 

Education – NHCF*
Compass Fund – Schwab
Prof. Edward Cook, Jr. and  

Mrs. Elizabeth Cook
Robert J. Cote
Dan and Terry Church Charitable 

Fund – Fidelity
Jane A. Difley
Susan and Scott Donaldson
Emily D. Preston Fund – NHCF*
Sally Fellows
Five Peaks Fund – Fidelity
Don Floyd and Sally Atwater
Mr. and Mrs. George B. Foote, Jr.
Rebecca and Peter Forkner
Frank X. Farmar Fund – Fidelity
William and Elizabeth Fraser
Jameson and Priscilla French
Mrs. Shirley French
George and Michelle  

Caughey – Schwab
Sylvia Richards-Gerngross
Col. David and Mrs. Carolyn Harney
Harriet B. McGraw Charitable  

Fund – Vanguard
Hermit Thrush Fund – NHCF*
Frederick C. Humphreys
Jacqueline Lyon Charitable  

Fund – Vanguard
JaKS Family Foundation – American 

Endowment Foundation
Betsy Janeway
Jay and Marilyn Sarles Charitable 

Fund – Fidelity

Contributed Support

Dr. Richard D. Antal and  
Ms. April Weeks

Dudley Baker, III and  
Jeannette Baker

Mr. and Mrs. W. J. Baldasaro
Dr. Suellen T. Balestra, M.D.
Bates Family Fund – Fiduciary Trust
John and Alice Bernet
Mr. Paul O. Blais
Deborah and David Blanchet
Peter and Ruth Bleyler
The Bob and Meg Scamman 

Charity Fund – Vanguard
Ms. Amy C. Bollenbach
William Boziuk
Sandra and Stephen Bravo
Joseph and Janice Brejwo
Brenda Stewart Charitable  

Fund – ImpactAssets
Mr. Steven V. Brown and  

Dr. Janet W. Campbell
Bruce M. and Sarah T. Schwaegler 

Fund – NHCF*
Don Brueggemann and  

Marjorie Waters
Philip and Marjory Bryce
Don Burns
Deb and Dave Buxton
Byers Family Fund – Renaissance
Margaret B. Carey
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas B. Chamberlin
Anthony F. Cheek, Jr. and  

Hannah K. Sullivan
Dewey and Mary Clark
Cody Fund – Bank of America
Nancy C. Collier
Mr. D. Allen Conaway and  

Mrs. Judith S. Conaway
Charlotte L. Cooper
Lisa Correa
Daniel C. Hoefle Charitable  

Fund – DAFgiving360
David Ford and Nicole Davis  

Fund – DAFgiving360
Ms. Sally F. Davidson
Mr. and Mrs. Charles R. Desmarais
Harriet and Stephen DiCicco
DJR Charitable Fund – DAFgiving360
Drew D. and Elizabeth G. Kellner 

Charitable Fund – Schwab
Mr. and Mrs. William H. Dunlap
Walter L. Durack

Duwain Whitis and  
Barbara Vinson – Schwab

Madelyn Duzinski
Edmund and Betsy Cabot 

Charitable Foundation – Fidelity
Midge and Tim Eliassen
Larry Ely and Jennifer Lawson
Mr. and Mrs. Walter G. Ensign, Jr.
Feist Family Trust – Fidelity
Anthony Ferragamo
Mrs. Margaret Fischang
Flescher Family Fund – Fidelity
The Frog Fund – Vanguard
Robert and Janet Genatt
Gerard G. Gold
Kathy and Judd Gregg
David Gundy
Elizabeth and Dennis Hager
Hannah K. Sullivan Fund – Fidelity
Carolyn V. Hanson
Kay Hanson and Peter Kaplan
Harkins Family Charitable  

Fund – NHCF*
Harriet B. Dowse Fund – Fidelity
Eugene A. Harrington and  

Judith M. Ratta-Harrington
Sarah N. Harris and Pierre P. Lessard
Alison Harville
Hauck Family Fund – Fidelity
Thomas and Anne Havill
Drs. John and Stella Herpel
Representative and  

Mrs. David W. Hess
Frank and Jean Holt
Elizabeth Horvitz
Lynn Howard and Christine Urban
Tucker Hughes
Annette and Anthony Immorlica
Mr. and Mrs. Robert J. Jaarsma
Bruce and Anne James
The John Lumbard Charitable  

Fund – DAFgiving360
John W. Davidge, III and Deborah 

M. Lott Fund – Fidelity
Sanford and Barbara Johnson
Leonard Jolles
Benjamin and Katie Jones
David and Marjorie Joy
Karlsen Family Fund – Fidelity
Henry and Virginia Kellner
James and Katherine Kibler
Mr. and Mrs. Kenneth D. Kimball

Roger L. and Francine E. Jean
Johnson Family Fund – Schwab
Mabel H. Jones
Drew and Becky Kellner
Diane M. Kostecke
Richard D. Kourian
Philip Laipis
Lawrence and Muriel Graham 

Charitable Fund – NHCF*
Andy and Donna Lietz
Peter and Sarah Lion
Losik Family Fund – Fidelity
Mr. and Mrs. Jon P. Marquis
Alan and Kathleen Matthews
McCarten Family Fund – Fidelity
Melinda Richmond Fund – NHCF*
Michael and Gloria Morison 

Charitable Fund – Fidelity
Monte-Epstein Fund –  

Morgan Stanley
Sue and Bob Nalewajk
Nicole Immorlica Charity  

Fund – Fidelity
The Palmisano-Moore Family 

Charitable Gift Fund – Vanguard
Thelma A. Pelagatti
Mr. and Mrs. John C. Porter
Primrose Fund – JPMorgan 

Charitable Giving Fund
Quimby Charitable – Fidelity
Stephen and Patrice Rasche
Rice Family Charitable  

Fund – Fidelity
Richard Taussig Charitable  

Fund – Fidelity
Charles and Daphne Sampson
Jack Savage
Nicholas A. Skinner
Stevenson Family Fund – Gulf Coast 

Community Foundation
Jonathan F. Stone
Tallman Fund – NHCF*
Donald and Susan Ware

PRESIDENT’S CIRCLE
($1,000 – $2,499)
Anonymous
Dr. Andrew D. Abbott and  

Ms. Susan D. Schlough
Adamy Family Fund – Fidelity
Ken and Nola Aldrich

The Forest Society relies on charitable giving to support its operations, for the perpetual stewardship and management of conservation lands,  
and for the acquisition of land and easements. We are deeply grateful for the diverse support of so many generous donors.
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LaCasse Family Charitable  
Fund – Fidelity

Lawrence Giving Fund – Fidelity
Ledgeview Fund – NHCF*
Robert and Patricia Leipold
Philip G. Lewis
Harry Lichtman
Thomas W. Lincoln
Little Family Charitable  

Fund – Fidelity
Lucy and Charles Putnam  

Fund – NHCF*
Mary E. MacCready and  

Melvyn C. Wright
Martland Family Fund – Fidelity
David and Wanda McLure
Mr. and Mrs. Jay McSharry
Douglas and Mary Menzies
Metzger Family Fund – Greater 

Worcester Community Foundation
Amy Reagle Meyers
Norman Michaels and  

Charlotte Mandell
Jack B. Middleton
Kenneth and Linda Miller
Charles and Nanci Mitchell
Howard Moffett and Lois Scribner
Douglas and Susan Molin
Mr. and Mrs. Wayne A. Morrison
Conrad J. Naas
Mr. and Mrs. Carl L. Nydegger
Dr. and Mrs. E. M. Oidtmann
Osmer Family Charitable  

Fund – Schwab

Panish Donor Advised  
Fund – Renaissance

Reuben Parker
Stephania Pearce
Mrs. Barbara Peirce
Mr. and Mrs. John N. Pernokas
Peter Kaplan and  

Katharine H. Hanson Charitable 
Fund – DAFgiving360

Prince/Bergh Family Fund – NHCF*
RJ Shapiro Family Charitable  

Fund – Fidelity
Roedel Family Charitable  

Fund – NHCF*
Dr. Robert I. Rotberg
Martine and Bina Rothblatt
Julie K. Runnells
The Sarapas Davis Charitable  

Fund – Vanguard
David J. Savage
Acmena Schmid
Dan and Kiki Schneider
Catherine Schwenk
Scott A. Hoekman Charitable  

Fund – Fidelity
Elizabeth Seeler
Silent “E” Fund – NHCF*
Godfrey C. Sluder
Lucinda T. Spaney
Stephen and Mary Gasiorowski 

Giving Fund – Fidelity
Susan Stephenson
James M. Straw
Mr. and Mrs. David M. Sundman

Roger and Ann K. Sweet
George Temple
The Woodland Charitable  

Fund – Vanguard
Dr. Jerold H. Theis
Mr. and Mrs. Bradley J. Thompson
Three Rivers Fund – Fidelity
Timmins Charitable  

Account – Fidelity
Tracy J. Banks Charitable  

Fund – Fidelity
The Unger-Clark Fund – Schwab
Richard D. Urell
Mr. and Mrs. Stephen A. Virgin
Edward and Wendee Vogel
von Wallenstein Family  

Fund – NHCF*
Mr. and Mrs. Peter S. Voss
Charles Walbridge
Sue and Walt Waldrop
Ms. Margaret B. Watkins
Robert and Binney Wells
Eric S. White
William P. Douglas and  

Jennifer Douglas – Fidelity
Williams Family Charitable  

Fund – Vanguard
Dr. Clive Wood and Dr. Stella Martin
Cynthia Wyatt
Lawrence R. Young and  

Antoinette LaMonica
Janet Zeller

STEWARDS ($500 – $999)		
Anonymous
Sharon Aadalen
Charles and Judith Ackroyd
Dave and Laura Aibel
Representative Susan W. Almy
Mr. H. Michael Ames
Dr. and Mrs. Robert J. Andelman
Michael Argue
John H. Arnold
Andrew Baird
Peter C. Baker
Karen and James Beardsley
Brian A. Beattie
Mr. and Mrs. George B. Benedek
Solomon and Lucy Berkoff
Lynne and Eric Bernard
John Bonardi
James L. Bradley
The Bronfin Family
Chris Brown
Kristina Burgard
Carroll Burke
Nancy and Don Burrer
Rev. Brent Carey
Stephen M. Chisholm
Tom and Ginny Chrisenton
Karen Clement	
Deborah Coffin
Eliza H. Conde
Eugene and Anne Connell
William G. “Buzz” Constable
Patricia A. Coolidge
Mr. and Mrs. Robert B. Craven

Garnet Hill, the natural fiber clothing and furnishings 
company based in Franconia, NH, continued a long-

time partnership with the Forest Society in FY25. In a natural 
pairing, Garnet Hill featured the Forest Society during Earth 
Month, raising funds to support our conservation mission 
and engaging Garnet Hill customers. On the ground, Garnet 
Hill volunteers helped put funds to work by establishing 
new native plant gardens at The Rocks and offering other 
volunteer support throughout the year. During the hottest 
week of June, the Garnet Hill holiday catalog production 
team arrived at The Rocks with fashion models dressed in 
cashmere, displaying amazing professionalism and cool 
as the thermometer read 92 degrees. Soon enough, the 
beautiful holiday catalogs arrived in mailboxes and true winter arrived, with Garnet Hill again to the rescue, providing a new 
selection of plush blankets to keep riders warm during snowy holiday wagon rides through the Christmas Tree fields. We are 
so grateful for this multi-faceted partnership with a New Hampshire-born business. Thank you Garnet Hill!
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Warm Thanks to Garnet Hill  
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Peter and Sarah Crow
Mr. and Mrs. Christopher Crowe
Mr. and Mrs. Howard N. Cunningham
Mary Cushman
Cynthia Watkins and James Lewis 

Charitable Fund – Schwab
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Daigneault
Mr. and Mrs. Murray S. Danforth
Darby Family Trust – Fidelity
David and Jennifer Dumouchel 

Family Giving Fund – Fidelity
David and Lisa Andrews Charitable 

Trust – Fidelity
David M. Little Fund – Fidelity
Ann B. Day
Dennis J. Card and Maureen E. 

McCanty Fund – Renaissance
Joseph L. Deschenes
George O. DeWolf and Joyce Palmer
The DiPietro-Bortz Fund – Vanguard
Douglas and Barbara  

McIlroy – Fidelity
Dunn Family Charitable Foundation
Dan Eaton
Joseph Emerson and Ann Brayfield
Elisabeth Evans
Everett and Sally Schenk  

Fund – Schwab
Walter Faasen
Harlow Farmer, III and Nina Lian
Annie Faulkner and Robert King
The Fink Family
Sue Ford
Jay Fortune
Geoffrey Frank and  

Suzanne Lamport
Frederick and Virginia Hast, II 

Charitable Fund – DAFgiving360
Freeman Family Charitable Fund – 

Combined Jewish Philanthropies
Fry Family Charitable Fund – NHCF*
Richard and Pamela Furbush
Laurie A. Gabriel
Mr. and Mrs. Wayne R. Gagnon
Gay and Gene Crowley Family 

Foundation – Fidelity
Mr. and Mrs. Ron Gehl
Elizabeth H. Gemmill
Gene and Margaret Pokorny 

Charitable Gift Fund – Fidelity
Thomas Gilmore
David E. Glidden
Peter and Susan Goodwin
Raymond and Joan C. Green
Stephen Grega
Cyrus and Joyce Gregg

Griffin-Bharucha Revocable  
Trust – Fidelity

Florence H. Guerin
Deborah S. Harrison
Lynne and Russell Hart
J. Campbell Harvey and Elliott Berry
Hatch Family Foundation – Fidelity
Kathleen Hedberg
Erling H. Heistad and  

Kim Rheinlander
Jason and Alison Hicks
Ho Ho Charitable Fund – Schwab
David and Carolyn Hollenbeck
Deanna S. Howard
Richard B. Howarth and Kari Asmus
Ralph and Wanda Hudson
Hughey Giving Fund – Fidelity
Andre and Kelly Hunter
Boone Andrew Hyde
Dianne J. Ingalls
Carol Irvin
James F. and Barbara C. Enright 

Fund – NHCF*
Charles B. Johnson, Jr.
Stephen and Cheryl Jonas
Liza Kaliwoda-Kipp
Kapala Kittredge Fund – Fidelity
Karpawach Family Gift Fund –  

Bank of America
Dr. Brian Kavanagh and  

Ms. Caterina Kavanagh
Thomas and Heather Kirwin
Kittredge Family Charitable  

Fund – Berkshire Taconic 
Community Foundation

Robert and Patricia Koerner
Steven C. Kunder
Gina Lalumiere
Richard Landau
Drew Landry and Carol Landry
Anne M. Langsdorf
Nell Leach
Matt and Deb Leahy
Carl and Sandra Lehner
Peter J. Loughlin
James and Ellen Lynch
Lyon Giving Fund – Fidelity
Amanda MacDonald
Kathy and Kevin Mackenzie
Reeves and Michael MacLellan
Skye and John Maher
Mansfield Family Giving  

Fund – Fidelity
Marc and Jennifer Squires 

Charitable Fund – Fidelity
Virginia C. Mars

Robert N. and Martha Marshall
Marshall and Rachel Rowe – Schwab
Martha and Tom Cottrill Charitable 

Fund – Schwab
Rollins Family
Debora and John Mayer
John D. McEwan, Jr.
Thomas and Patricia McGough
Hope P. McGowan
Dennis Melchin and  

Susan Burkhardt
Dr. Thomas S. Meredith and  

Ms. Laurie A. Wunder
Robert L. Merwin
Barbara W. Meyer
Heather S. Miller
Raymond L. Miller, Jr.
Millicent Mason Charitable  

Account – Schwab
Janet E. Milne
Minch-Helfrich Humanitarian  

Fund – Schwab
Jessica Moran
Lise G. Moran
Mr. and Mrs. Charles F. Morgan Jr.
Linda Morrow and Family
Lisa and Jonathan Morse
Rick and Connie Moses
Gregory Mullen
Charles and Andrea Muller
Dennis and Peggy Nelson
Betsey Neville
Elena and Richard Nicholson
Mr. and Mrs. Paul R. Nickerson
Norcross Fund – Fidelity
Jacqueline Nowicki
O’Byrne Staller Giving  

Fund – Fidelity
Susan O’Day and Brooke O'Day
Colleen M. O’Neill
Thomas W. Osgood
James A. O’Shaughnessy, Esq.
Richard and Debra Page
Peter F. Palmer
Saundra Palmer-Grassi
William Pananos
Gordon and Wendy Parsons
Chris Patton
William and Patricia Paxton
Pendlebury and LeColst  

Family Fund – Fidelity
Peterson Charitable Gift  

Fund – Fidelity
Sara and David Phelps
Winthrop and Mundy Piper
Susan M. Poirier
Daniel and Herrika Poor

Barbara and David Preston
Sarah Proctor and Mark Parquette
Quinton-Fildes-McManamy Family 

Fund – Fidelity
Ms. Rosemary B. Rafter
Mark Ralabate and  

Jacqueline Baselice
Neill and Lynn Ray
Mr. and Mrs. Peter R. Raymond
Matthew and Elizabeth Raynes
Rebecca Snider and Jack Beard 

Charitable Fund – Fidelity
Barbara Reinhart
Steve, Tuesday, Lara, and  

Mackenzie Renner
Richard and Elaine Petersen Giving 

Fund – Fidelity
JoAnne S. Richards
Roberta K. Schnoor Charitable  

Fund – Fidelity
Roland Coates and Elizabeth 

Freeman – Renaissance
Ross N. Hoffman and Dorothy D. 

Crawford Fund – Fidelity
Richard E. Sanderson
Scott Sanderson
Scammon Family Fund – Fidelity
Schoen Fund – Renaissance
Dr. Mark M. Scura and  

Mrs. Maureen Redmond-Scura
Fred and Donna Seigel
Shirley Glanz Charitable  

Fund – Fidelity
Dr. Stephen and  

Mrs. Sandra Shusterman
Mrs. Beverly Siemon
Patricia D. Silberblatt
Richard and Elizabeth Simpson
The Sis and Rick Allen  

Fund – Vanguard
Mr. and Mrs. Stuart V. Smith, Jr.
George L. Snaith
James and Marie Snyder
Steckler Family Charitable  

Fund – Fidelity
Steele Family Fund – Fidelity
Mr. and Mrs. William B. Stockwell
Deborah Sugerman and  

Martin Castle
William D. Sullivan and  

Nancy J. Roach
Susan and Fred Beckhorn Charitable 

Fund – Bank of New York Mellon
Richard J. Talbot
Ted and Laurie Medrek Charitable 

Fund – Fidelity
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The Seagren-Houghton Family 
Charitable Fund – Vanguard

Thomas and Elizabeth Kelsey  
Fund – Fidelity

Thomas P. Wright Fund – NHCF*
George and Sue Thome
James D. Thompson
Patricia A. Thompson
The Tiedt Family Fund –  

Bank of America
Anne G. Truslow
Mr. and Mrs. Robert G. Truslow
James and Gillian Van Schaick
Thomas and Vicki Varick
Francie Von Mertens
Christopher Voss
Sarah S. Webb
Webb Shaw Charitable  

Fund – Vanguard
Gregory and Pamela Weiss
Welch Family Fund – NHCF*
Stephen M. Weld, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Jack N. Wentz
Howard Weston
David C. Whitney
E.C. Wigfield
Sarah and Charles Will
Alex Williams
Stephen and Susan Wingate
Martha Wintner
Mary Luella Zahner

GUARDIANS ($250 – $499)
Anonymous
William and Alicia Abbott
Peg Ackerson
Mr. and Mrs. Phillip Adams
Mr. and Mrs. Mark Alesse

Thomas and Heather Algozzine
Aliber Family Gift Fund – Fidelity
Alice Custard Giving Fund – Fidelity
Alison and Hank Stebbins Gift  

Fund – Fidelity
Joan Ames
Harry Gardner Andersen
Andrew Duncan and  

Laurel Horne – Schwab
Karen and Mark Archambault
Paul and Maureen Armstrong
Diane L. Arsenault and  

Peter R. Pirnie
Jim and Beth Arsenault
Arthur M. and Patricia L. Heard  

Fund – NHCF*
Landy Atkinson and Deb Wright
Mr. and Mrs. Jonathan S. Avery
Nicole Azze
Barbara Bankeroff
Bobbi Barclay
Mr. and Mrs. James E. Barrett, Jr.
Scott and Joan Barthold
Bass Bend Associates – Fidelity
Sylvia Bates and Tom Masland
Bates Mazzaschi Charitable  

Fund – Fidelity
Mr. and Mrs. David L. Beardsley
Catriona and David Beck
Lani Becker
Mark E. Belland
Carolyn Benthien
Erick and Kathy Berglund
Dr. and Mrs. Richard Berryman
Janet Betts
Mr. and Mrs. Richard H. Beyer
Bill and Pamela Meserve Charitable 

Giving Fund – Fidelity

Vic and Jan Bilodeau
Mr. and Mrs. William Birchard
James and Helen Black
Katharine Black
Sheila and Jonathan Bloom
Mr. Glenn R. Boston
Bradley Family Charitable  

Fund – Greater Horizons
Mr. and Mrs. David W. Breeden
John and Susan Brighton
Vincent J. Broderick
Marshall Bronfin
Dr. Kirk Bryan, Jr.
Jay S. Buckley, III
Buckley Family Fund – Fidelity
James L. Burkhardt
Laura Byergo
Giovanni Cantalupo
Robert and Cheryl Carlin
David and Rosamond Carlson
Matthew and Rena Caron
David J. Cassidy
Mr. and Mrs. J. P. Cayford
Thomas C. Chalmers and  

Joan K. Meyer
David A. Chapin
Ryan W. Chartrand
Manson W. Chisholm
Mr. and Mrs. Daniel P. Christensen
Mark Chutter and Lorna Ellis
Ciborowski-Ferreira Family  

Fund – Fidelity
Mr. and Mrs. Matthew Cirinna
Nancy Cladel
Anne Codey
David S. Coe
Steven and Elizabeth Cohen

Graham A. Colditz
David A. Collins
Mr. Weston F. Cook, Jr. and  

Ms. Barbara J. Cook
Mr. and Ms. Ward Cooper
Alana and Chase Cote
Duane Coute
Paul R. Cox
Sara B. Cox
Susan M. Cox
Sabrina D. Craigo-Boskovic
William Crangle and Lee Webster
Alexander D. Crary
Ellen Cretella-Connell
John and Elizabeth Crosby
The Curtis Family Charitable  

Fund – Fidelity
Richard Cusworth and  

Karen Wunderman
Stephen and Rita Dana
Laura E. Davis
Michael and Christine Davis
Karen De Ordio
Ross and Nancy Deachman
Sally R. Dean
Scott J. DeRoche
Thomas and Dorcas Deans
Ross D’Elia
Karyn DeNicola
Stephen and Kathryn DePasquale
Lawrence DePaulis
Scott J. DeRoche
Mary Catherine DeRosa
Robert Devore
Mr. and Mrs. Charles E. Dibble
James F. Dirubbo
Andrew Dodge

Russ Dickerman was a direct descendant 
of settlers who populated Monson 

Village in the mid-1700s. Russ devoted a 
lifetime to researching and interpreting the 
history of the settlement and its people, 
located in present day Hollis and Milford. 
As a volunteer, Russ welcomed visitors to 
the Gould House, a replica of the original 
dwellings, and passed along the secrets 
he learned from this land. In the 1990s, Russ and his wife Geri 
marshalled a grassroots movement to save Monson from a 28-
unit subdivision proposal, raising funds for its acquisition by the 
Forest Society and then donating 125 acres of their family land. 

Today, Monson encompasses 280 acres of 
fields, forests and miles of interpretive trails—
including a 1.75 acre parcel that Russ’s cousin 
sold to the Forest Society this year to secure 
the main access road. When he passed away 
in August 2024 at 94, Russ also bequeathed 
his antique cape and land in Milford to the 
Forest Society as part of our Assets to Acres 
program. The house will be sold subject to 

conservation restrictions, with the proceeds supporting the 
Forest Society. Russ understood both the responsibility and the 
joy of land stewardship and we were lucky to have him as an 
ambassador at Monson for over 25 years. 

A Lifetime of Giving Back—Russ Dickerman 
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Nancy and Thomas Donnelly
David and Noreen Downs
Emily Drake
Krystal Durham and  

Imhotep Durham
Alan Dwyer
Robert C. Dwyer
Daniel and Nancy Eckerson
Paul Edmunds, Jr. and  

Jane Edmunds
Joyce El Kouarti
Julia Ellis and David Krzywicki
Scott and Susan Ellison
Mr. and Ms. Steven J. Elmer
Ann Engelkemeir
Elsbeth T. Falk
Abigail D. Faulkner
Julia A. Fellows-Osborne and 

Frederick Fellows
Linda Fermery and Stephen Darr
Tim and Pat Finn
Jane and Ped Fisher
Albion R. Fletcher, Jr.
The Floreani Amore  

Fund – DAFgiving360
David Fogg
Fontaine Family Charitable  

Fund – Fidelity
Jessica Forrest and Adam Pignatelli
Mr. and Mrs. Walter F. Fortier, Jr.
Fortview Foundation – Fidelity
Adrienne Fournier
Janice Foust
Fox-Young Charitable  

Fund – Schwab
Steve Frackleton
Susan Frankenstein
William Frantz
Laura and Bruce Fraser
William and Diane Fray
Henry Frechette and Judy Hodge
Marcia A. French
Mr. and Mrs. Conrad F. Frey
Peter and Katherine Frid
Helen Frink
Stephen R. Froling
Jay Frost and Nancy Nesheim
Marie and Wayne Gagnon
Hon. Arthur Gajarsa
Benjamin F. Gayman, Esq.
Melinda Gehris and Richard Head
Nicholas and Dale Genimatas
Peter H. Gerard
Barbara and Tim Gingras
Kathy Gips
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph W. Glannon

Glenn and Lori Shannon Family 
Foundation – Fidelity

Marlene C. Goldberg
Mr. and Mrs. David A. Goldman
Douglas and Pamela Gralenski
Sharon P. Grason
Steve and Liz Greason
Carol Greenwald
Mr. and Mrs. David A. Gregg, III
James A. Gregoire
Andrew and Barbara Griesinger
Grossman-Schmitz Charitable  

Gift Fund – Renaissance
Matthew Haag and  

William Schaefer
Craig Haines, Jr.
Hall Family Fund – Fidelity
Michael Hallett and  

Melinda Friedman
Nicole Hanrahan
Stephen Hanssen
Thomas Harris
Ms. Pamela Harvey
Charles and Rebecca Hastings
Ben and Robin Haubrich
Howard and Winta Hay
Richard and Marion Hazelton
Linda S. Heath
Lucille Heguy
Robert A. Heiskell
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas N. Herbert
Andrew Hertig
Allyson and Matthew Hicks
Matthew Higginson
Douglas Hill and Alexandra Breed
David E. Hills and  

Catherine McLaughlin-Hills
Oswald W. Hodges and  

Robin G. Carter
Brian F. Hoffman and Nancy Kilbride
Mr. and Mrs. William W. Hoffman
Richard and Judy Horne
Carolyn Hotchkiss
Kenneth A. Hunter
Peirce and Jill Hunter
David and Patricia Immen
The Ives Charitable Fund – Fidelity
Jack and Cindy Kutner Charitable 

Fund – Fidelity
Mr. and Mrs. Gordon S. Jackson
John R. Jacobson
Jeanne, Adam and Ben Stewart 

Fund – Fidelity
John and Alice Pepper  

Fund – Fidelity
John P. Stabile Family Foundation
Virginia D. Johnson

Joseph and Kathleen McCarthy 
Charitable Fund – Schwab

Arthur V. Josephson, Jr.
Michael and Chris Justice
Elaine Kaczmarek
Rachel Kane
Mr. and Mrs. James P. Kelly
Louis and Susan Kern
Tamar King
Barbara Jo Kingsley
Linda J. Knippers
Denis T. Kokernak and  

Donna J. Loring-Kokernak
Diane H. Kollmorgen
Mark Koprowski
Dr. Julie Kopser
Stephanie Korupp
Thomas C. Lacey
Curt LaFond
Mary A. Lahut
Prudence and David Lake
D. Paul Lamont
David and Ann Landry
Elisabeth Mathey Landry
Mr. and Mrs. George G. Larson
Steven E. and Jessy M. LaValley
Henry Lee, III
Mr. and Mrs. Kenneth R. Lee
William M. Lee, Jr.
Marcia R. Legru
Julia Lemense
Clay and Marie Lennartz
Mr. and Mrs. Kirk B. Leoni
Mr. and Mrs. Robert W. Leuchs
Mark Lewis
Lewis-DePetrillo Giving  

Fund – Fidelity
Lindley Hall and  

Pamela Hall – DAFgiving360
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Litvin
Joseph and Margo Longacre
Kenneth and Robin Loomis
Lucas A. Machamer
Scott Mackay and Elizabeth Meyer
Mr. and Mrs. Charlton MacVeagh
John and Cynthia Madden
Mr. and Mrs. Baxter H. Maffett
James Manhart
Mark and Alice Funk – Fidelity
Mark and Kathy Gross Charitable 

Fund – Fidelity
Mark and Phoebe Danahy 

Charitable Fund – Schwab
Michael J. Marquis
Mary and Charles Howe Family 

Fund – NHCF*
Holly Masek

Thomas Masland and Sylvia Bates
Massin Charitable Fund – American 

Endowment Foundation
William McCarthy and Ana Egaña
John and Anne McCausland
Alexander McConaghy
Bill and Leci McCrillis
Stewart and Ann McKenzie
Dee McKown
Dennis Meadows
Amanda A. Merrill
MES Charitable Fund – Fidelity
Sandy and Gail Middendorf
Kristen Migliaccio-Walle and  

Gabe Walle
Mary B. Miller
Travis and Amanda Mims
Danielle Molleur
Deborah H. Monroe
John and Carol Moore
Kenneth J. Moore and  

Cynthia J. Zawacki
Gary and Jannett Moran
Gertrude Morgan
John T.B. Mudge
Steven K. Muller
Gary and Susan Murata
Mark R. Murdock
Mr. and Mrs. Roger F. Murray, III
Ruth E. Murray
Jeffrey Naber
Sharon L. Nall
Tracy and John Neeson
Melanie G. and William A. Nesheim
Jeffrey and Adriana Newcomb
Nick and Jill Davidge Charitable 

Trust – Fidelity
Peter C. Nikias
Mr. and Mrs. Stephen B. Nilsen
Debbie and Dave Nolan
Norm and Stephanie Trout Berman 

Family – Bank of America
James and Lynn Normand
Robert O’Neill, Jr. and  

Patricia O’Neill
Sandra J. Orton
Thomas and Sarah Oxnard
Mr. and Mrs. Gordon L. Page
Michael Pahl
Barbara K. Palm
Dr. Wendy J. Palmquist and  

Ms. Celia J. Gibbs
Mark and Kathryn Parenti
Mr. Northam Parr and  

Ms. Cynthia Perry
Mr. and Mrs. Ted L. Parrot
Mr. Stanley J. Partyka, III



Society for the Protection of New Hampshire Forests   |   17

Thomas and Ann Parziale
Walter Pazdon and Joan Noga
Sal Perruccio
Stephen Petron
Joe Petrosinelli
Emilie Phillips
Jane A. Phillips
Mr. and Mrs. Christopher R. Pond
Gene and Stacie Jo Pope
Jean Preston
Kenneth D. Prince
Jeanene R. Procopis
Michael S. Przybyla
James D. Quinty
Jeff Ramsay
Joanne Ravgiala
John D. Raymond
Anne Reed
H. Edward Reed
Mr. and Mrs. Paul C. Remus, Esq.
RGO Charitable Giving – Fidelity
Jane Rice
Richard P. Church Family  

Fund – Schwab
Jean Richards
Deborah Richter
Eric and Maria Rieders
Dr. John Robb
Robert and Gena Moses  

Fund – NHCF*
Robert Bast and Laura Carlsmith 

Fund – Schwab
Robert Merwin – Schwab
Derek P. Robinson
Mrs. and Mr. Jennifer E. Robson 

Bill D. Roebuck and  
Karen Baumgartner

Frederick A. Roesch
Lisa Rogak
John P. Rogers
Melissa Rogers
Rozlyn Rogers and Julie Girard
Ruthanne C. Rogers
Mr. and Mrs. Mark Romagnoli
Peter Rotch
Barbara J. Rouse and  

Thomas H. Trimarco
Anne Russell and  

Katherine Lumbard
Robert and Sylvia Russell
Dennis and Maureen Ryan
Mr. and Mrs. Robert D. Sammonds
Drs. Peter and Susan Saviteer
Richard Sawyer
Hans C. Schaefer and Sarah N. Mott
Michael and Debra Scher
Cheryl L. Schlenker
Schmidt Kaeser Family  

Fund – Greater Horizons
Patricia Schoenberger
Charles and Patricia Schumacher
James and Victoria Sellers
Senator Jeanne Shaheen and  

Mr. William Shaheen
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Sheehan
Dr. and Mrs. Brian D. Shuman
Barbara Slaiby and Nelson Carter
Kevin Slozak
Mr. and Mrs. Andrew Smith
Mr. and Mrs. Bruce W. Smith

Mrs. Laurence R. Smith
Steven P. Smith and  

Alayne M. Marker
Smoot Family Fund – Fidelity
Betsy Snider
James Sparrell and Katherine Towler
Stephen J. Spaulding
Timothy Speltz and Asaki Oda
Dr. and Mrs. Wayne Stadelmann
Neil D. Stafford
Gordon Stearns
David Steed and Anne Morris
Stepp Family Fund – NHCF*
Mr. and Mrs. Donald W. Stever, Jr.
Steverson Family Charitable  

Fund – DAFgiving360
Barbara K. Stone
Thomas Stringer
Mr. and Mrs. Charles E. Stumb
Mr. and Mrs. Kevin C. Swenson
Anne Tarryk
Robert Terry
Mr. and Mrs. Edward Therrien
Michael Thiel and Gail Richard
Mr. and Mrs. Christopher U. Thoma
Thomas and Sharon Fincher  

Giving Fund – Fidelity
Susan J. Thompson
Jonathan B. Thyng
Bryan Towne
Philip Trowbridge and Laura Bonk
Paul E. Troxell
Joe Turner
Katherine Turner and  

Theodore Schroeder

Peggy and Reed Ueda
Underhill Acres, Inc.
Frank H. Valone
Veronica Van Loan
Cynthia V. VanDerMeid
Mr. and Mrs. Richard G. Verney
Jonathan A. Verville and  

Julia T. Hunt
Dominic J. Vitacco
Thomas G. Wagner
Doug and Kitty Waitt
Dr. and Mrs. Wesley R. Wallace
Stanley N. Wallerstein
Dr. John H. Walsh
The Honorable Ruth B. Ward
Henry Warren
Tiffany Watkins
Charles H. Watts and Holly J. Haynes
Poul Weihrauch
Patricia Wentworth
Frederick E. Whitcher
Betsy and Bruce Whitmore
William G. Constable Charitable 

Foundation – Fidelity
Ruth Wilson
Thomas E. and Julie B. Wilson
Mary K. Wirth
Cynthia Wojcicki
Katharine Wolff
Richard D. Wood
Stephen M. Wood and  

Louisa D. Spencer
Karen Wunderman and  

Richard Cusworth
Sherry Wyskiel
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Lorin Rydstrom  was a big personality in a quiet man. Wry and 
wise, Lorin served on the Forest Society’s Board of Trustees and 

committees for many years, bringing a business sense developed 
over his career with Seaboard International Forest Products and a 
passion for the woods, wildlife and wild places. He also understood 
the convergence of these things: for New Hampshire to sustain a 
vibrant workforce over new generations, we need to conserve 
our big landscapes and we need to get people out there to form 
their own bonds with nature. Honored as our 2022 Conservationist 
of the Year, Lorin was a leader in the re-building of Forest Society 
North at The Rocks, challenging his company to also contribute 
to the campaign, and he quietly supported land conservation and 
stewardship whenever the opportunity came along. In his final days, 
his emails repeated a refrain: just keep doing what you’re doing! With his help, we acquired the 1,328-acre Rydstrom Family 
Forest in Bradford and Hillsborough soon after the end of FY25. His legacy is helping us to keep doing what we do.

Keep Doing What You’re Doing
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Peter Yarensky
Sharon Apgar Yergeau
David and Marcelle Zebuhr
Michael Zlogar
John W. Zook and Ethel Hills

IN MEMORY OF
Amelia Archibald
Chip Atkinson
Henry I. Baldwin
Henk and Hetty Bartelink
James Beaulieu
Marceline Boomer
Lois Boston
Joseph Brown
Rev. Roger S. Burkhart
John Campbell
Albert and Marjorie Clark
Julie Clough
Robert Comeau
Herbert R. Cooper
Lynn Cote
Terrence Daley
Josephine Deschenes
Geri and Russ Dickerman
Marjorie Doan
Harvey C. Donovan
Dick Eaton
Ted Eck
Robert Eckstrom
Myra Elshout
John Charles Faulkner, III
Douglas Finney
Karen Elizabeth Erb Fitzpatrick
Louis W. Flaccus, Jr.
John Flagg, Jr.
Neal Friets
David Goldfarb
Andrew Harney
Robert A. Harris
Tom Howe
Robert Hoyt
John Albert Jacobs
James Johnson
Raymond V. Jones, Jr.
Chris Kane
Sam Kennedy
Sarah Lougee
Ronney Lyster
Virginia C. Mars
George McAnerney
Judith McCoy
Doug McIninch
Jennifer Molin
Gretchen Lee Nellson
NRF

Clark Page
Mr. and Mrs. Stephen W. Phillips
Mr. and Mrs. Stephen Phillips
Tim Phillips
Richard Pounder
Augusta Alger Prince
Peter Rhines
Marsha Richelli
Joan Rising
Madeleine Roberts
James P. Rogers
George Ryan
Lorin Rydstrom
Cornelius W. “Bill” Schenck
Raymond A. Sprague
Stephen Stepenuck
Jane Steiglitz
Martha Swanson-Webber
John Kenrick Taylor
Chuck Thompson
Andrews Tolman
Anthony Totaro
John A. Veazey
Carol and Ed Watkins
Tom and Story Wright

IN HONOR OF
Will Abbott
Charles Ackroyd
Mike Andrews
Anthony Bedard
Anna Berry
Joe and Kim Bolton
Charlie Burrage
Jen and Eric Chinburg
Alan Cort
Jane A. Difley
Nelson Disco
Jameson French
Richard Hall
Karl Kaiser
Ellen Kenny
Elizabeth Leidhold
The Leipolds and Fishers
Ann McCoy
James Miller
Sarah Pendlebury and Tim Lecolst
James Schowalter
Mike Speltz
Maria Stewart
Sally Stoops
Brian Sullivan
Sean Trainor
Thomas Wansleben
The William H. West Family

CAPITAL AND 
ENDOWMENT GIFTS
Mr. and Mrs. David W. Breeden
Midge and Tim Eliassen
Mr. and Mrs. Peter E. Martin
Moose Mountain Regional Greenways
Susan W. Thoresen
Robert and Binney Wells
Wyman Family Fund – NHCF*

GRANT AND  
PROJECT SUPPORT
Each year, gifts for special purposes 
are made to the Forest Society as gifts 
separate from annual giving and 
land action fund support. These gifts 
include grant, stewardship, program 
and project contributions.

Anonymous
William and Alicia Abbott
Vijay Adusumilli
Alexander Host Foundation
Alnoba Lewis Family Foundation
Apple Lane Foundation
Archer Patterson Family Foundation
Athletic Brewing Company –  

Two for the Trails Program
BCM Environmental &  

Land Law, PLLC
Benjamin Couch Trust
Billie and Chet Noel Land 

Conservation Fund – NHCF*
The Booth Foundation
Barbara and Loren Braun
Philip and Marjory Bryce
Carl Siemon Family Charitable Trust
Charlotte Palmer Phillips 

Foundation, Inc.
Christine Lake Protection and 

Management Fund – NHCF*
Dewey and Mary Clark
Tim Collins
The Crowell Family Foundation
The Darrell Harvey Family 

Foundation, Inc.
David and Lisa Andrews Charitable 

Trust – Fidelity
Davis Conservation Foundation
Denlinger Family Foundation
Dik Family Charitable Fund – Schwab
The Dulude Family Foundation, Inc.
Sara Ellison and Glenn Ellison
Fanger Family Fund – NHCF*
Peter and Deborah Fauver
Feller Family Charitable Foundation
The Fink Family

Flagg Foundation
Don Floyd and Sally Atwater
The Foreside Foundation
The French Foundation
Froling Energy
Gates Industrial Corporation 

Foundation
Granite State Division – Society of 

American Foresters
Grappone Management Co., Inc.
The Grey Rocks Foundation, Inc.
Grimshaw-Gudewicz Charitable 

Foundation
Hodder Family Foundation
Hypertherm Associates HOPE 

Foundation, Inc.
John Klunk
Carolyn Kobsa and Peter Kobsa
Land and Community Heritage 

Investment Program
Legacy Linked Charitable  

Fund – Fidelity
Losik Family Fund – Fidelity
Madelaine G. von Weber Trust
Meredith Village Savings Bank
Merrimack County Savings Bank
Kristen Migliaccio-Walle and  

Gabe Walle
Heather S. Miller
Monadnock Paper Mills, Inc.
Monte-Epstein Fund –  

Morgan Stanley
Mike and Elizabeth Mooney
Michael and Gloria Morison
Michelle Morse
The Neil and Louise Tillotson  

Fund – NHCF*
New England Private Wealth 

Advisors, LLC
New Hampshire Department of 

Natural and Cultural Resources
The Nichols Trust
Northeast Delta Dental
Robert O’Neill, Jr. and  

Patricia O’Neill
The Putnam Foundation
Don and Gloria Quigley
Douglas H. Robins
Roy A. Hunt Foundation
Samuel P. Pardoe Foundation
Jack Savage
Savings Bank of Walpole
Schleyer Foundation
Schnitzer Family Foundation
Sethness Family Foundation
Robert Shaw, Jr. and Anne Shaw
The Sim-Ayres Foundation
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St. Mary’s Bank
The Stettenheim Foundation
The Toadstool Bookshops
Trail Support Fund – NHCF*
The Tuthill Family Foundation, Inc.
The Virginia Cretella Mars 

Foundation
Wentworth Hunt Club, Inc.
William P. Wharton Trust
Yankee Publishing, Inc.
You Have our Trust Fund – Fidelity
Janet Zeller

LAND ACTION FUNDS  
Anonymous
Glenn L. Bohanan
Jared W. Bowen
Lutie J. Bradeen
Bruce and Sondra Brekke
Wallace A. Cole and Jerryne M. Cole
Lindsay Dearborn
Dr. Mark L. Ehrman and  

Ms. Chee W. Kwong
Katharine Feehery and  

Richard Feehery
John and Carol Ford
Carolyn Gorczyca
Great Bay Resource  

Protection Partnership

David Hardy
Gregory M. Jones
Jane Kellogg
Sally and William Kinlaw
Land and Community Heritage 

Investment Program
William Little and  

Carolyn Schoerner
Mr. and Mrs. Everett A. McLaughlin
Valnere McLean
Merrimack Conservation 

Partnership
Mike and Elizabeth Mooney
The Nature Conservancy  

Resilient and Connected 
Appalachians Program

The Neil and Louise Tillotson  
Fund – NHCF*

New Hampshire Drinking Water & 
Groundwater Trust Fund

New Hampshire State  
Conservation Committee

onXmaps, Inc.
Dr. Annamarie Pennucci and  

Mr. Dana H. Marcroft
Mr. and Mrs. James A. Philbrick
Kris Pitney
R. Todd Minsk – Fidelity

Randolph Area Conservation 
Opportunity Fund – NHCF*

Robert and Carolyn Mattoon  
Fund – Berkshire Taconic 
Community Foundation

Nanci Rydstrom
Rydstrom Family Charitable  

Fund – Vanguard
S.L. Gimbel Foundation – Inland 

Empire Community Foundation
Dr. John Sauter and Mrs. Gale Sauter
Barbara K. Sweet
The Tellman Family
Wyman Family Fund – NHCF*

MOUNT MONADNOCK  
OLD TOLL ROAD TRAILHEAD 
ADDITION – JAFFREY
Anonymous
David Allen and  

Rebecca Smith-Allen
Joan R. Ames
Richard and Heather Ames
Dudley Baker, III and Jeannette Baker
Barbara B. Knapp Fund – Fidelity
Mr. and Mrs. George B. Benedek
Mr. and Mrs. David J. Boothby
Bradley Family Charitable  

Fund – Greater Horizons

John Carpenter
Dewey and Mary Clark
John and Luann Colbert
Sally F. Davidson
Donna deMars Claytor and  

Richard Claytor, Jr
James F. Dirubbo
Thomas and Christine Doane
Susan C. Doyle
Fortview Foundation – Fidelity
Stanley and Cheryl Fry
Gene and Margaret Pokorny 

Charitable Gift Fund – Fidelity
Gerard G. Gold
Mary J. Greene
Elizabeth Hartzell
Ben and Robin Haubrich
Charles H. Henry
James H. Hassinger Fund – NHCF*
JDS Giving Fund – Fidelity
John W. and Debora D. Mayer – 

DAFgiving360
Diane H. Kollmorgen
Thomas G. Kudzma
Henry Lee, III
Marcia R. Legru
Michael C. Lehner and  

Monica O. Lehner
Mr. and Mrs. Steve Magoun

Donations
Donations by check, online via our website, and electronic trans-
fer can support the Forest Society’s general operations through 
the Annual Fund, or may be designated to support new land 
conservation through the Land Action Fund; management and 
care for our lands through the Reservation Stewardship Fund; 
or by giving to our Permanent Endowment.

Donor-Advised Funds and 
IRA Charitable Distributions
We gladly accept grants and gifts through donor-advised funds, 
community foundations, and through IRA Qualified Charitable 
Distributions. If you choose to use one of these methods, please 
feel free to contact us to be sure your name and the purpose of 
your gift are clearly communicated to us.

Gifts of Stock and Securities
The Forest Society holds a Charles Schwab account for receiv-
ing gifts of stock, which are then sold and proceeds applied to 
the purpose of your choice. Stock transfer instructions are avail-
able on our website or by contacting Anne. Please let us know if 
you are transferring stock so that we know it is from you! 

WAYS TO GIVE!
Endowment and Estate Planning
As an organization that has been dedicated to conserving New 
Hampshire’s landscape for 124 years, the Forest Society is a reli-
able investment. You can leave a legacy in the place you love 
by including the Forest Society in your estate planning. Please 
contact us for more information.

Assets to Acres
Believe it or not, that ski condo or that building lot you never 
built on can be turned into land conservation. Through our 
Assets to Acres program, you may donate real estate to the 
Forest Society which we then sell (sometimes subject to  
conservation restrictions if relevant) and apply the proceeds to 
furthering our conservation mission. 

For more information, please  
visit our website or contact  

Anne Truslow, Vice President for Development

atruslow@forestsociety.org  
603-224-9945 ext. 319
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Massin Charitable Fund – American 
Endowment Foundation

David S. Musgrave
Bruce H. Myrick
The Norman N. and Gale R. 

Hochgraf Charitable Foundation
Peterson Charitable Gift  

Fund – Fidelity
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas P. Putnam
Stephanie and Max Repaci
Peter Rotch
Ann L. Royce
Charles and Daphne Sampson
Jack Savage
Michael and Christine Shusterman
David D. Stansfield
The Tiedt Family Fund –  

Bank of America
Peggy and Reed Ueda
Richard D. Urell
Doug and Kitty Waitt
Sarah S. Webb
Katharine Wolff

MORRILL FARM CAMPAIGN – 
PENACOOK
Anonymous
Adelard A. and Valeda Lea Roy 

Foundation
Anthony J. D’Amato Charitable 

Fund – Fidelity
Virginia M. Babczak
Susan Bailey
Don Brueggemann and  

Marjorie Waters
Capitol Craftsman, LLC
Chormann Family Giving  

Fund – Fidelity
Daniel E. Church
Susan A. Chuvala
James Colby
Darby Family Trust – Fidelity
James F. Dirubbo
Donald and Margo Stever  

Fund – Fidelity
Dr. Stephen D. Elgert and  

Ms. Ann M. Hoey
Joni Esperian
Mr. and Mrs. Walter F. Fortier, Jr.
Frederick and Virginia Hast, II 

Charitable Fund – DAFgiving360
Thomas Gilmore
Dorothy F. Greenly
Mr. and Mrs. Stephen Henninger
Drew and Becky Kellner
Rana Klug-Leeds

Bjorn R. Lange
Cory Levine
Local Land Conservation  

Fund – NHCF*
Merrimack Conservation Partnership
Tami E. Nason
Sherri Nixon
Stephen and Patrice Rasche
Mr. and Mrs. James F. Raymond
Robert and Joyce Romeri
Lon Setnik and Cynthia King
Nicholas A. Skinner
Kathleen Smith and James Smith
Don and Veronica Starkweather
Ken and Ilene Stern
Barbara K. Sweet
Mr. and Mrs. Kurt M. Swenson
Alexander Walsh

FOREST SOCIETY LAND 
STEWARDSHIP AT MOUNT 
MAJOR – ALTON
Anonymous
Betsy Booth
Barbara and Loren Braun
Tim Collins
David and Lisa Andrews Charitable 

Trust – Fidelity
Dik Family Charitable  

Fund – Schwab
Sara Ellison and Glenn Ellison
The Fink Family
John Klunk
Carolyn Kobsa and Peter Kobsa
Meredith Village Savings Bank
Heather S. Miller
Mike and Elizabeth Mooney
Robert O’Neill, Jr. and  

Patricia O’Neill
Don and Gloria Quigley
Douglas H. Robins
Robert Shaw, Jr. and Anne Shaw

FOREST SOCIETY NORTH  
AT THE ROCKS – BETHLEHEM
Anonymous
Patricia and Greg Ainsworth
Alnoba Lewis Family Foundation
Andromeda Foundation
R. Gordon Archibald
Bafflin Foundation
Bill and Susan Tucker Charitable 

Fund – Schwab
Deborah and David Blanchet
Lutie J. Bradeen
Sam Chase

William Crangle and Lee Webster
Brook Detterman and Erin Dillon
Jane A. Difley
Susan C. Doyle
Drew D. and Elizabeth G. Kellner 

Charitable Fund – Schwab
Peter Farrell and Gene Harkless
Peter and Deborah Fauver
Joanne Flescher
Don Floyd and Sally Atwater
Rebecca and Peter Forkner
John and Diana Franchitto
William and Elizabeth Fraser
Garnet Hill, Inc.
Elizabeth H. Gemmill
Kathryn and Edgar Heselbarth
Jeff Morin and  

Betsy Hamlin-Morin – Schwab
John and Priscilla Gemmill  

Fund – NHCF*
Jeffrey A. Jones and Mark L. Secord
Henry and Virginia Kellner
Harriet Lewis
Littleton Food Co-op
Losik Family Fund – Fidelity
McCarten Family Fund – Fidelity
The McIninch Foundation
Valnere McLean
Heather S. Miller
Kenneth and Linda Miller
The MLK Fund – Vanguard
Mr. and Mrs. Wayne A. Morrison
John T.B. Mudge
Mr. and Mrs. Robert B. Muh
The Neil and Louise Tillotson  

Fund – NHCF*
Mr. and Mrs. Henry H. Peterson
Richard L. Russman
Elizabeth Salas
Dr. John Sauter and  

Mrs. Gale Sauter
Jack Savage
Seaboard International Forest 

Products, LLC
Mary E. Sloat
Dr. Peter F. Somssich and  

Mrs. Kathleen Pohlman-Somssich
Stepp Family Fund – NHCF*
Barbara K. Sweet
The Tellman Family
Thayer Family Fund – Fidelity
Gregory and Carra Thomas
Anne G. Truslow
von Wallenstein Family  

Fund – NHCF*
Martha Wagner

Willing Workers Society of Sugar Hill
The Wolfe Family Charitable 

Foundation

BEQUESTS
Anonymous
Sara Byers Frothingham
Anne Carroll
Debra Y. Clark
Anna Darvid
David Cole Hardy
Deanna Harkless
Ellen West Lovejoy
Virginia C. Mars
Daniel Paradis
John P. Sherman
Philip H. Steckler, III
Sarah Straw
Susan W. Thoresen

BUSINESS AND 
ORGANIZATION 
SUPPORT

SUMMIT SOCIETY  
($5,000 AND ABOVE)
Anonymous
Athletic Brewing Company –  

Two for the Trails Program
Audubon Society of  

New Hampshire
Brown Brothers Harriman & Co.
Garnet Hill, Inc.
Gates Industrial Corporation
Great Bay Resource  

Protection Partnership
Mainstay Technologies
Merrimack Conservation 

Partnership
Merrimack County Savings Bank
Moose Mountain Regional 

Greenways
Nathan Wechsler & Company
The Nature Conservancy
NH Timberland Owners Association
onXmaps, Inc.
Seaboard International Forest 

Products, LLC

TRUSTEES’ CIRCLE  
($2,500 – $4,999)
Appalachian Mountain Club
Littleton Food Co-op
Mallory Portraits
NH Association of Conservation 

Commissions
Northeast Delta Dental
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THANK YOU
Though we count donations to the Forest Society in dollars, their impact is reflected in 
the acres we protect, the policy goals we achieve, and the passion for conservation we 
inspire throughout New Hampshire. The Trustees and staff thank all supporters for their 
dedication to our mission, and we only regret that our space limits our annual listing to 
those donors who contributed $250 or more. 

Ruffed Grouse Society
St. Mary’s Bank
Statewide Program of Action  

to Conserve our Environment

PRESIDENT’S CIRCLE  
($1,000 – $2,499)
Badger, Peabody & Smith Realty, Inc.
BCM Environmental & Land Law, PLLC
Bensonwood & Unity Homes
Chinburg Properties, LLC
CheckmateHCM Solutions
EOS Research, Ltd.
Frog Hollow Forestry, PPLC
Froling Energy
Granite State Division – Society of 

American Foresters
Lumbard and Kellner, LLC
Meredith Village Savings Bank
New England Private Wealth 

Advisors, LLC
Rockywold-Deephaven Camps, Inc.
Savings Bank of Walpole

STEWARDS ($750 – $999)
Leonard D. Harden Law Offices
TMS Diesel North
Wentworth Hunt Club, Inc.

PARTNERS ($500 – $749)
Anonymous
Arcomm Communications 

Corporation
Brookdale Fruit Farm, Inc.
Capitol Craftsman, LLC
Durgin and Crowell Lumber Co., Inc.
FedPoint
Friends at Broken Ground School
Half Moon Enterprises
The Lyme Timber Company LP
Monadnock Paper Mills, Inc.
The Music Mill
Pine Springs
Trout Unlimited – Basil Woods Jr. 

Chapter
W.S. Badger Company, Inc.
Willing Workers Society of Sugar Hill

COLLEAGUES ($250 – $499)
Anonymous
BanyanGlobal Family  

Business Advisors
Camp Pasquaney
Dublin Road Tap Room and Eatery
Evergreen Valley Snowmobile Club
Frost Pond Carpentry

Full Circle Forestry, LLC
Garden Club of Dublin
General Federation of Women’s 

Clubs New Hampshire
Gideon Asen, LLC
Grappone Management Co., Inc.
Hammond Lumber Company
Lempster Long Pond  

Protective Association
Littleton Garden Club
Monadnock Garden Club
Mulligan Forest, LLC
New Hampshire Mutual Bancorp
Proctor Hill Forestry and Logging, LLC
The Toadstool Bookshops
Tri-State Iron Works, Inc.
Trout Unlimited – Merrimack River 

Valley Chapter
Underhill Acres, Inc.
Viking Forest Products, LLC
Weare Winter Wanderers
William Marconi Italian Club
Yankee Publishing, Inc.
Zachary Berger Associates, Ltd.

MATCHING GIFT COMPANIES
Anonymous
AARP
Adobe, Inc.
Ameresco, Inc.
American Biltrite, Inc.
American International Group, Inc.
Amgen, Inc.
Bank of America
Boston Scientific
Caleres, Inc.
The Cigna Group
Davis Polk & Wardwell, LLP
Erie Insurance
Eversource Energy
General Electric
Google, LLC
Hearst Communications, Inc.
Hewlett-Packard
Intel Corporation
Johnson & Johnson

Liberty Mutual Insurance
Lincoln Financial Group
The McGraw-Hill Companies, Inc.
McKinsey & Company
Microsoft Corporation
Motorola Solutions, Inc.
Novartis AG
NVIDIA Corporation
RTX Corporation
Seaboard International Forest 

Products, LLC
SubCom, LLC
Takeda Pharmaceutical Company
The Travelers Companies, Inc.
Vertex Pharmaceuticals, Inc.

DONATED GOODS  
AND SERVICES
Mr. Frank C. Bequaert
Mr. Paul Bergeron
Corinne Botz
Tony and Deb Cautela
Dublin Road Tap Room and Eatery
Exterus Business Furniture
Nathan Wechsler and Company
Rek’-Lis Brewing Company, LLC
Rhythm Ciders
Melinda Richmond
The Secret Agency, LLC
Seven Birches Winery
Upstream Tech
W.S. Badger Company, Inc.
Whelan Public and Media Relations LLC

DONOR ADVISED FUNDS
American Endowment Foundation
Baltimore Community Foundation
Bank of America Charitable  

Gift Fund
Bank of New York Mellon Charitable 

Gift Fund
Berkshire Taconic  

Community Foundation
The Chicago Community 

Foundation
Combined Jewish Philanthropies

DAFgiving360 (formerly  
Schwab Charitable)

Fidelity Charitable Gift Fund
Fiduciary Trust Company
Givinga Foundation
Greater Horizons
Greater Worcester  

Community Foundation
Gulf Coast Community Foundation
ImpactAssets
Inland Empire Community 

Foundation
Jewish Community Foundation of 

Central New York
JPMorgan Charitable Giving Fund
Morgan Stanley Global Impact 

Funding Trust, Inc.
New Hampshire Charitable 

Foundation
Renaissance Charitable Foundation
The T. Rowe Price Program for 

Charitable Giving
Thrivent Charitable Impact  

and Investing
Vanguard Charitable  

Endowment Program

GIVING PROGRAMS
Anonymous
1% for the Planet
America's Charities
Benevity
The Blackbaud Giving Fund  

by its agent YourCause
EarthShare
Fidelity Giving Marketplace
Give Lively
Granite United Way
Network for Good
United Way of Rhode Island
United Way of Southern Maine

* �New Hampshire  
Charitable Foundation



Thank You for Making a Difference

Cover: A mother and daughter enjoy the summit of Mt. Major after hiking  
the newly improved Main Trail. Photo by Ryan Smith.

54 Portsmouth Street, Concord, NH 03301  |  603-224-9945  |  forestsociety.org  

Since 1901, members of the Forest Society have taken action to protect this land we 
call New Hampshire. The forests, mountains, lakes, and streams of this state support 
the health and well-being of our communities, from the Northern Forest to the banks 
of the Connecticut River to the saltmarshes of the Seacoast. 

In a changing world, the Forest Society’s conservation work is fundamental to ensuring 
that New Hampshire continues to thrive with clean air, clean water, vibrant wildlife, and 
beautiful places that soothe the soul. Caring for these lands in perpetuity is a privilege 
and a responsibility to future generations. Your membership helps to preserve a way of 
life that is enriched by the landscape around us—the New Hampshire way of life. 

Your membership helps us meet the challenges of today, tomorrow, and beyond.

Thank you for supporting the Forest Society. We can’t do it without you. 


